




































































 
The Millbrook Library 

 

______________________________________________ 
PO Box 286 • Millbrook, NY  12545 

(845) 677-3611 • www.millbrooklibrary.org 

 

 
Rebekkah Smith Aldrich 
Executive Director 
Mid-Hudson Library System 
Poughkeepsie, NY  12601  
 
March 20, 2020 
 
Dear Ms. Aldrich: 
 
On October 23, 2019, as authorized under the Mid-Hudson Library System Direct Access Plan, the Millbrook 
Library Board of Trustees approved the submission of a claim of serious inequities and hardship resulting from 
services to the residents of the Town of Union Vale.    Following this request, there was ongoing communication 
with the Town of Union Vale Supervisor in an effort to reach an agreement and avoid the need for restrictions.  
These efforts were not successful, and at this time, we would like to renew our claim of serious inequities and 
hardship and request that restrictions be implemented as soon as possible. 
 
As a reminder, this claim of serious inequities and hardship is based on: 

1) The Town of Union Vale is unserved by a chartered public library and provides less than the median or 
average funding for public library services provided by contract with neighboring community libraries. 

2) More than 5% of the total circulation of library materials by the Millbrook Library has been provided to 
the residents of the Town of Union Vale. 

3) Under the Mid-Hudson Library System Direct Access Plan, the Millbrook Library may claim “serious 
inequities and hardships” due to non-residents making excessive use of a libraries’ resources that affects 
the libraries’ ability to provide direct and on-site access to their residents. 

4) Despite good faith efforts to renew our contract with the Town of Union Vale, no agreement has been 
reached to date. 

 
The Millbrook Library Board of Trustees is requesting the Mid-Hudson Library System verify this claim of serious 
inequities and hardship and proceed with developing a plan for restrictions and remedies.  We understand that 
the plan for restrictions and remedies requires the approval of the MHLS Board of Trustees and that you will 
need to confer with the MHLS Directors Association. 
 
Do not hesitate to contact me regarding this request. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jodi Fernandes 
Board President 
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